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Full Text

Indigenous women’s collective rights and the decolonization of State
structures are essential to implementing general recommendation No. 39. The
Permanent Forum recommends that the United Nations Entity for Gender Equality
and the Empowerment of Women (UN-Women) conduct and present a study by
2025 on the impacts of colonization on the rights of Indigenous women and girls,
including within the context of the UN-Women strategy for the inclusion and
visibility of Indigenous women, in collaboration with other United Nations entities.
The study should identify critical action areas and strategies to advance the
implementation of general recommendation No. 39. 

Area of Work
Indigenous Women and Girls


